Mr. John B. Van Why, Wittenberg College, Springfield, Ohio.

Dear John:

Of course I saw you in Chicago and we exchanged our friendly greatings. This is just a letter to acknowledge your good letter of an earlier date. Hy secretary informed you that I was more of a traveling man than an administrator. I have been to California twice, and after running all over the country I am now starting to New York for the Rules meeting on May I and 2.

If at some time in the future we can get a brilliant young man like John B. to teach in our summer school it would be a decided pleasure. And by way of an awful pun, Van, Why not? That is terrible, but I had to get rid of it before I left Kansas.

I will be purchasing a baseball ticket for you when we see the Cincinnati Reds in action -- maybe.

Here's wishing you lots of luck, Van.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA : AH